

TUYEN SINH VAO LOP 10 #8

TASK 1. READING. Fill in each blank with one suitable given word to complete the passage.

pollution	country	crowded	producing	find	bring	for
------------------	----------------	----------------	------------------	-------------	--------------	------------

If you live in a city, you will probably see many people, hear the noise of traffic, and smell the (1)..... from cars and factories. We are living in a new era in the history of the world. Before this, most people were farmers. They lived in small communities in the (2)..... . Now many better jobs. people are leaving the farms and moving into the cities. They are looking (3)..... . As a result, the cities are growing very quickly. Most cities are becoming more (4)..... . People are driving more cars, burning more fuel, using more water, eating more food, making more garbage, and (5)..... more things in factories than ever before. Life in modern cities can (6)..... many opportunities, but also many difficulties.

TASK 2. READING. Read the passage and write the answers the questions.

Every child in Great Britain between the age of five and fifteen must attend school. There are three main types of educational institutions: primary schools, secondary schools and universities.

State schools are free, and attendance is compulsory. Morning school begins at nine o'clock and lasts until half past four. School is open five days a week. On Saturdays and Sundays there are no lessons. There are holidays at Christmas, Easter and in summer. In London as in all cities there are two grades of state schools for those who will go to work at fifteen: primary schools for boys and girls between the ages of five and eleven, and secondary schools for children from eleven to fifteen years.

The lessons are reading, writing, the English language, English literature, English history, geography, science, Nature study, drawing, painting, singing, woodwork and drill.

7. What are three main types of educational institutions?

>> _____

8. What time does morning school begin?

>> _____

9. Is school open five days a week?

>> _____

10. When do pupils have holidays?

>> _____

TASK 3. LEXICAL & GRAMMAR.

11. Mary often watches television after dinner,.....?
 A. doesn't she B. did she C. does she D. didn't she
12. Mary speaks English than her brother.
 A. more fluent B. fluent C. more fluently D. fluently
13. The material and design of clothes for men are different those for women.
 A. with B. of C. in D. from
14. The hat..... my mother gave me on my birthday is very beautiful.
 A. who B. which C. whose D. whom
15. Due to the bad weather, the flight to Ha Noi was
 A. put off B. taken off C. cut down D. turned down
16. Peter and David are talking about the way to save electricity.
-Peter: "I think we should use energy-saving bulbs to save electricity."
- David: ""
 A. Great! Don't do that. B. Well done.
 C. Good but I don't want to. D. That's a good idea.
17. My father works in a big company with high salary and he is the of my family. My mother stays at home and does the housework.
 A. tutor B. breadwinner C. facilitator D. adviser
18. I am that people have spoiled this area.
 A. disappointing B. disappointment C. disappointed D. disappoint

TASK 4. PHONETICS. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

19. A. hour B. hand C. home D. hat
 20. A. study B. husband C. humour D. custom

TASK 5. WORD TRESS. Choose the word whose stress pattern is different from the others

21. A. consider B. develop C. embroider D. understand
 22. A. money B. machine C. water D. student

TASK 6. WORD FORM. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the given words.

23. This coat is nice and, so I really like wearing it. (COMFORT)
 24. They had a happy together when they were little kids. (CHILD)

TASK 7. SENTENCE TRANSFORMATION. Complete the second sentence so that its meaning stays the same as the first one.

25. Despite the difficult question, Linda solved it in two minutes.
 →Although the

26. "I want to send my daughter to a university in Australia," she said.

→ She said that _____

27. I haven't met my old teacher for 5 months.

→ The last time I _____

TASK 8. WRITING. Write sentences with the given prompts.

28. Last week, he/ suggest/ go/ Phong Nha cave/ but/ I/ be/ busy.

→ _____

29. My mother/ be/ the person/ teach/ me/ first lesson on kindness.

→ _____

TASK 9. VERB FORM. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the given verbs.

30. When the phone rang last night, I (listen) to music.

31. I can't buy that smartphone. I wish I (have) enough money to buy it.

32. It's not easy (operate) this machine without the instructions.

33. If you (give) her this gift, she would be happy.

34. Tim enjoys (play) volleyball in his free time.

35. Many trees (plant) in my school every year.

TASK 10. LISTENING.

You will hear an interview with a girl called Rosie Banks, who swims in international competitions.

- 20** Rosie swam a lot when she was very young because
- A** her father thought it was an important skill.
 - B** she wanted to be like her brother.
 - C** there were free classes at her local pool.
- 21** What did Rosie dislike about doing serious swimming training?
- A** being away from her friends
 - B** the long journey from home
 - C** missing some school lessons
- 22** When Rosie won the Swim Stars International competition she was
- A** surprised by the public interest.
 - B** amazed that she had done so well.
 - C** excited about meeting other famous sportspeople.
- 23** Rosie says she needs more help with the cost of
- A** transport to competitions.
 - B** the kit she needs.
 - C** her accommodation while she's abroad.
- 24** What has Rosie changed since she got a new coach?
- A** her swimming style
 - B** what she eats
 - C** her fitness routine
- 25** What is Rosie planning to do in Spain?
- A** take part in some races
 - B** train with different people
 - C** have some time to relax